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DENBURY & TORBRYAN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Meeting Held Monday 3rd April 2023 @ 

Denbury Village Hall 7.30pm 
Present – Cllr Mrs P Griffin, Cllr J Head, Cllr Mrs H Wills, Cllr T Brownhill, Cllr Mrs J Bryan.
Apologies – Cllr J Hones, D Cllr Mrs M Colclough, D Cllr R Daws, Cllr Miss Z Coombes, Cllr R White (Chairman).
Attended by  - 3 members of the public.
In the absence of the Chairman the Vice-Chairman – Cllr T Brownhill took the meeting. 

Declarations of Interest
1) Public Time (Limited to 15 Minutes) –  
a) Parking opposite the school by the Give Way sign is blocking the view of cars pulling out of the driveway, Parish Council suggested that Highways are contacted and also log it with the Police if any near misses occur, the parking around this area whilst being a nuisance, action is not enforceable.
b) Michael Simmons (Football Club) – now up to 100 children playing at the field, would like to invest back into the changing rooms at some point,  there is a grant available from the Football Foundation of up to £25,000 match funding of £8,000 is required for this, the football will put in £4,000 and wondered if Denbury would like to put in £4,000 this will be available for the next 4 years if the Parish Council would consider this in the future, the old shipping container also needs to be replaced which the club is going to do.

2) Minutes –  
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting Held – Monday 6th March 2023.
The Minutes have been distributed and read. Proposed by Cllr Mrs H Wills & seconded by Cllr Mrs P Griffin with all in agreement.
3) Planning Applications Received from TDC –  none.
Decisions received from Teignbridge District Council –  
a) Refusal of Planning Application – 21/01746/FUL – Mr M Johansen-Berg – Kiln Orchard – Proposed Dwelling.

b) Grant of Conditional Planning Permission – Application no 22/01649/FUL – N Heath & Son – Yeatt Farm – Change of use of agricultural barn to storage (Class B8).
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4)   Matters Arising –  
a) Kings Coronation 2023 – Cllr R White is speaking to the school about what is required. 

b) Union Inn Denbury – CAMRA has asked if the Pub can be registered as an asset of Community Value, this will be carried forward to the next Agenda.

c) Hedges in Heathfield Road – Bungalow with hedges overhanging the road, letter to be written.

d) Village Tidy – Litter Pick and tidy to be organised, Cllr J Hones will be asked if he can do again. 

5) Correspondence – 
6) Main Agenda.
a) Report from County Councillor – S Parker-Khan – no report given.
b) Report from District Cllr Mrs M Colclough & D Cllr R Daws – 
Cllr R Daws reported by e-mail - I was invited to attend parliament in March to share my experience in running live entertainment venues that have been the catalyst for revelations of the cities they operate in. The session is best explained in the attached article from the MDA last week. The invitations and enlightening session did however reinforce how short sighted it has been for TDC to consistently ignore and rubbish my attempts at helping the council address the issues around the Alex and the market square. Something I am to readdress in the coming months.
The period for TDC to respond to the Local Government Ombudsman has now ended. This is in relation to the sanctions imposed based on my complaint regarding my unlawful treatment and systemic failings of the council when imposing unjust standards procured against me in 2020, in my view what was an institutionally led attempt to damage my reputation.  Of the recommendations put forward by the LGO, Teignbridge council has only provided an apology, which itself was undermined by an initial press release, published by the BBC and local press,  which stated the council ‘was disappointed’ with the Ombudsman’s findings and falsely implying councillor behaviour officer harassment reminded a major issue, without acknowledging the ‘systemic failings’ and unlawful actions that had been outlined in the stinging report from the LGO. The council has not met to deliberate the findings and the council had also announced it will now not be referring its former monitoring Officer Karen Trickey to the SRA or writing to the Secretary of State about the case, so senior officers going back on what councillors had supported in the meeting of the 14th Feb.. That council meeting was called to apologies to me relating the LGO findings, but Cllrs were not allowed to debate or discuss the findings of the report. The live stream of the meeting was inexplicably removed from YouTube  it has now been restored to with masses of censorship implemented. This censorship appears to step beyond the council's remit, where it has removed my reasonable references to the senior officers Karen Trickey and Paul Woodhead, who both is advised the council to operate outside the law when undertaking my, and other, standards Procedures. The council only has the right to censor my public statements if it can proved they have been made with malicious intent. Thereby TDC is once again, in the full light of day, breached human rights of freedom of speech. Ignoring the LGO’s clear statements that councillors have an added privilege in this respect and 
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can make any public statements they reasonable believe to be true. I will be reporting the further failures of TDC to the LGO. 

I can also report that the South Devon Alliance will be standing a substantial number of candidates on May 5th, all passionate residents who want to restore a transparent and functioning democracy in the district. Myself and Paul Parker will be standing in Ambrook.

c) Playing Field Management Report.

a) New Pavillion.

b) Football Facilities refurbishment – see public time.

c) ROSPA Report – jobs at the playing fields will be looked at by Chris McEvoy – Cllr Mrs H Wills to meet him on site.
d) Village Hall Management Committee Report.

e) Footpath Reports – Lane up to Denbury Down has been rutted again by vehicles. 

f) Reports from Parish Councillors of any external meetings attended.

g) Lengthsman Report.

h) Highway Matters.

7) Cheques for Signature/Finances.
BACS – 4.3.23 = £255.58 (vat £12.19) – EDF (Cistern)

BACS – 25.3.23 = £180.00 (vat £30.00) – Playsafety (ROSPA).

Current Bank Balance –  Parish Council –  April 23 = £23,306.49

DCC Highways Grant £517.00

8) Any Items to go onto next Parish Council meeting Agenda.
Meeting closed – 8.00pm
Annual Parish Meeting – no reports were forthcoming, a yearly report to be published by the Chairman on facebook & the Parish Website.

Next Meeting  Monday  15th May 2023.
ANY MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC WHO HAS SPECIAL NEEDS AND REQUIRES A COPY   OF THESE MINUTES SENT TO THEM – PLEASE CONTACT THE CLERK – 01364 654607
